
From:
To: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.netMarcia.Adams@SCDMV.net 

Date: 3/19/2008 12:01:12 PM
Subject:

Marcia, Were you allowed to give input on these talking points? Is there anything in there that you and the Governor 
strongly object to?

Blair

>>> <Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net> 03/19/08 10:35 AM >>>
FYI

-----Original Message-----
From: Bloomfield, Sandy [mailto:SBloomfield@aamva.org] On Behalf Of 
Schuster, Neil
Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2008 11:24 AM
To: Stanton, Stacey; Jennifer.Cohan@state.de.us; gdozier@dds.ga.gov; 
bart.graham@dor.ga.gov; Patricia McCormack; Lewis, Ginny; 
pgaleoto@dps.state.nv.us; bgore@dot.state.nc.us; Wayne Hurder; Myers, Kurt; 
Adams, Marcia
Cc: Bloomfield, Sandy; Schuster, Neil; Calvin, Mike; Guiot, Philippe; 
Wolfsohn, Tom; Walker, Pam; Rutledge, Bonnie; Brown, Judy; Turner, Glenn 
Subject: National Governors Association (NGA) Task Force on REAL ID 
Importance: High

Dear Member:

DHS Secretary Chertoff and a task force of 7 or 8 governors will meet, 
beginning this Thursday, to discuss a number of issues related to REAL ID, 
including grant funding and grant guidance, and the REAL ID verification 
hub. The National Governors Association asked us to develop talking points 
in preparation of that meeting, which are attached. These were developed by 
consensus through our REAL ID Steering Committee and Executive Committee. We 
focused largely on grant guidance deadlines and the verification hub, based 
on NGA's request.

I am providing this to you as background, since your governor participates 
in this task force. If we can answer any questions about the talking points, 
please feel free to contact me or Mike Calvin.

Best regards,

Neil

Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators 
tel: 1.703.270.8932
email: <blocked::mailto:nschuster@aamva.org> nschuster@aamva.org
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